
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Batson, Stevensbatson@emd.sc.gov

Date: 7/24/2017 4:18:28 PM
Subject: Re: Follow Up

Yes . Thanks


From: Batson, Steven 
Sent: Monday, July 24, 2017 4:08 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Follow Up 
 
We can accommodate. Statehouse then?

Steven Batson
SCEMD
803.201.3440

Tediously typed from a smart phone.

-------- Original message --------
 
From: Danny Varat 
Date: 7/24/17 3:55 PM (GMT-05:00) 
 
To: "Batson, Steven" 
Subject: Re: Follow Up 
 

​Actually, I meant to ask if y'all can come to the Statehouse or LGOA. That'll make it easier for him to have 
other meetings on that day. Will that work?


From: Batson, Steven 
Sent: Monday, July 24, 2017 12:59 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Follow Up 
 
Danny,
 
Enjoyed the opportunity to meet on Friday. We’d be happy to continue the conversation. We’ll be prepared to brief the 
SCEMD and Office on Aging interactions/responsibilities. Also, if time allows, we could include a more in-depth 
hurricane program presentation or a recovery/impacts presentation. How long can you spend with us?
 
Sincerely,
 
Steven Batson
SCEMD, Chief of Staff
(803) 201-3440 cell
sbatson@emd.sc.gov 
 
 
From: Danny Varat [mailto:DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Monday, July 24, 2017 12:34 PM
 
To: Batson, Steven 
Subject: Follow Up

mailto:Danny%20Varat%20%3CDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov%3E
mailto:sbatson@emd.sc.gov
mailto:sbatson@emd.sc.gov


 
​Steve, thanks so much for your hospitality last week. LG Bryant, and all of us, learned a lot and really enjoyed 
our time. We also would very much like to come back and continue our conversation, particularly concerning 
the interaction of the Office on Aging and SCEMD.
 
Would Monday, August 7, perhaps after lunch, be a convenient date for a follow up visit? I look forward to 
hearing from you soon. Thanks
 
Danny
 
 


